



April 29, 2025

The Right Honourable Mark Carney Prime Minister of Canada

Dear Prime Minister,

On behalf of Electric Mobility Canada (EMC), I would like to extend our sincere congratulations on leading the Liberal Party to win Canada's 2025 federal election. This achievement reflects the trust Canadians have placed in your leadership and your vision for the country's future.

As the national voice of Canada's electric mobility sector, EMC looks forward to collaborating with your government on shaping a forward-looking economic strategy. The e-mobility industry represents a powerful engine for innovation, job creation, and sustainable growth, and we believe it can play a foundational role in strengthening Canada's economy in the years ahead.

With President Trump tariffs threat adding uncertainty to the Canadian economy, EMC stands ready to work with your government in developing a strategy to position Canada as a global leader in clean transportation and clean advanced manufacturing.

Once again, congratulations on your election. We look forward to working together in a spirit of collaboration and progress.

Sincerely,

**Daniel Breton** 

President and CEO Electric Mobility Canada